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The “Best 15K in the USA” was established in 1978. The Boilermaker, a proud member of the PRRO Circuit,  is the 
premier event of Boilermaker Weekend. The race consistently attracts elite runners from all over the world, including 
Olympians & world record holders, and features distance running’s most enthusiastic fans, as well as the sport’s best post-
race party, hosted by The F.X. Matt Brewing Company. To register for Boilermaker events visit the official Boilermaker web 
site at boilermaker.com. 

Press Release 
 

2021 Boilermaker to be Held on Sunday, October 10th  
 

December 22, 2020  (Utica, NY) The Boilermaker announced today that the date for the 2021 
Boilermaker 15K and 5K races will be moved from its traditional second Sunday in July to the second 
Sunday in October, which will be October 10th, 2021. It will also be subject to whatever guidelines and 
regulations that may be in place at the time due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
Due to the breadth of the unknowns going forward, registration periods, race capacities and the host of 
other events both within the races and surrounding Boilermaker Weekend will remain on hold until such 
time when there is clarity relating to the aforementioned guidelines and regulations surrounding the 
COVID-19 situation. 
 
“After such a horrific 2020, our goal for 2021 has been focused on being in a position to safely host an 
in-person Boilermaker. While the scientific community has worked to develop vaccines in record time 
for which we should all be grateful, given the deadly resurgence of COVID-19 of late, the unknowns 
related to the widespread availability of the vaccines, and our commitment to the health, safety and well-
being of our community, we were not comfortable with the probability that we would be allowed to 
proceed with our traditional date in July,” said Mark Donovan, Boilermaker President. “Rather than put 
our participants, volunteers, vendors, and our community through potentially changing scenarios which 
we all just experienced this year, we wanted to not only give our community something to look forward 
to, but to also provide as much certainty in these uncertain times as feasible while giving the Boilermaker 
the best possible opportunity to be held in-person and safely in 2021.” 
 
The Boilermaker urges all of its participants to check their emails regularly and to pay close attention to 
our traditional and social media communications to ensure that they are aware of future announcements. 
Donovan added, “In order to give the 2021 Boilermaker the best chance of being held in-person on 
October 10th, we urge everyone to continue to wash their hands, stay socially distanced, wear a face 
covering when appropriate and get vaccinated when they become available.” 
 

#### 

The 44th Boilermaker Road Race will be held on Sunday, October 10th, 2021.  
 


